MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING

VILLAGE HALL, CALVER

Monday 11th April 2016
7.30PM

PRESENT
Margaret Wood (Chair), Denise Hall (Secretary), Mike Elsworth (Treasurer), Marie Mumford, Brenda Stockley, Donna Games, Tom Marshall, Jean Cooper, Barry Thompson, 
APOLOGIES
           Chris Flint, Jonathan Harris, Peter Thompson, Jon Belk
1.     Approval of last meeting’s minutes
        Brenda Stockley proposed the approval and Donna Games seconded.

2.   Matters Arising from the minutes
  The Village Hall officially has a postcode of S32 3XR.  
3.  AOB
      Barrie Wood of Calver Film gave a presentation on HD projectors, BluRay player    

       and a compatable screen.  The present projector and screen is nearly 10 years old  

       and is not meeting the necessary requirements to play the present DVDs.  A new 

       projector would benefit the Children’s Cinema as they would receive a better 

       picture when there is daylight. BluRay equipment would improve sound and

       picture.  Calver Film offered a donation of £2000 towards the cost and would     

       pay another £1000 the following year.  After discussion Mike Elsworth proposed

       that the Village Hall should go ahead straight away and buy the equipment and 

       only receive £2000 from Calver Film. Brenda Stockley seconded this and 

       everyone agreed. 

       Church Donation

        Brenda Stockley has asked if the Committee would donate some money towards

        a new church path.  The Committee had asked her to come back with a quotation 

        of cost.  The cost will be £9,500 and applications for funding has been submitted

        to the Parish Councils of Calver, Curbar and Froggatt.  Margaret Wood proposed   

        a donation of £500 and Mike Elsworth seconded this.  Everyone agreed

4.    Kitchen

       Three quotes have been obtained from different companies. Eventually two were

        considered and they were asked for references of previous work.  Only EMCAT

        responded to the request and having followed the references up it appears that 

        the customers are quite satisfied with the work.  EMCAT has been chosed and 

        gave a quote which includes upgrade of gas of £25,000 approx.  A meeting is to

        be arranged with EMCAT on site.  Donna Games proposed that we should go

        ahead and Margaret Wood seconded this. The work would be done during the

        last two weeks of August.  Margaret proposed a big thank you to Donna for
        all the hard work she has done for this project.
5.   Treasurer’s Report
       There will be an increase of funds at the end of the year as the income is more 
       than expenditure. Hall hire revenue has increased slightly.  The bar revenue has

       increased and the 200 club is going well.  The Feed in Tariff is £1,346 and 

       operating costs are £12,223 which is less than last year.  Derbyshire Dales have 

       increased their refuse collection charge by £120.  A new 2 year contract for Gas 

       and Electricity has been nogotiated.  There will be a surplus of approx £6,000 and 

       the Investment A/c has £78,615, C/Ac £13,279, Bar A/c £2,670.

       Mike to investigate the possibility of changing the waste bins and have recycling

       bins without extra charge.

6.   Booking Fees
       After discussion it was decided that weddings will be charged £300 from next 

       year.  Everyone agreed.

7.  Remaining Legacy Money
      Margaret asked everyone to think of something the hall would benefit from 

      having.  The floor needs re-surfacing but that should come out of Maintenance.

8.   200 Club


       A draw took place at the meeting.  There is £11,020 profit for this cycle. The 
       next cycle has started.

9.    Maintenance
       There are no outstanding issues.  A mirror is needed in the disabled toilet. 

        Mike will see to this.       
.
10.    Bar Report
         Bar takings have increased.  £8,000 turnover.  Operating costs £2,673.

         Mike proposed an increase of payment to the hall to £1,600.  Margaret

         Seconded this.  Margaret asked why draft beer was being used as she thought

         it was decided in previous minutes that bottles should be used. She said that

         if users wanted draft beer they had to buy a barrel and then take it home.

         Mike said draft beer was working effectively and not going off.

 11.   Bookings Report
          There have been several weddings booked this year and one next year.  Yoga

          class has left owing to extra work in Sheffield.  There have been problems with

          users staying longer than booked and also with cleaning up after use.  There 

          may be a Public Enquiry in November but no definite details yet given.  Two 

          Election dates also are given.

12.     Aniversary 

          It was decided to leave it until 25 years.  An Open Day to view the kitchen was 

          Decided for Saturday 1st October.from 14.00-17.00 with tea and cakes.
Meeting ended at  9.15 pm
Dates of future meetings

18th July and AGM 1st August 2016       
